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	ITEM
	ACTION



	  1
	Welcome and Introductions

AL Welcomed all to the meeting 
	

	  2
	Apologies
Sandra Semple Cable and Wireless

Emma Blake Scotland Gas Networks

Alex Rae Scottish Water

Neil Robertson

Kenny Roy


	

	  3
	Minute of Previous Meeting

Approved, subject to amendment of two spelling mistakes and minor clarification to point 7.
	

	  4
	Matters Arising

Item 10 – Aug 2009 – National Coring Programme
AR to take back to RAUCS – issue regarding incorporating detail of sub-base material into register (clarification to action required from AR, action carried forward to next meeting)
FPN

DA Informed the group that most were working well but there were 2 outstanding for SGN and 1 for Scottish Water. However was not going to take further and presumed was a communication error.

Previously David Cran SGN did not know why this had happened but would contact SGN in Dundee, and get back to DA with more information. Action not closed as payment still outstanding BF has indicated that payment should have been made and will have this done.
AL suggested a working group or taking back to RAUCS to come up with guidelines or an advice note.

DA / KS agreed to collate points of view via e mail; however no one from meeting was able to spare time at the moment to chair a group on the issue. Item not closed as no further action had been taken, KS has now agreed to chair discussion with AL and DA participating to report back to the next NoSRAUC meeting
DA highlighted the importance of fully understanding false positives when FPN’s are issued, AL indicated that system trigger indicators will not be 100% accurate, moving forward some minor system changes may be needed but monitoring and reviewing is not within the remit of NoSRAUC.

IR Requested all false positives to be reported back to him
Generally it was agreed a refinement would be useful, DA requested a review of the triggers by the commissioner.

 
	AR
BF
KS/DA/AL
ALL 

RE

	  5
	Susiephone / Symology Report / SRWR Report
IR informed meeting that all issues associated with release 3.1 were now resolved and that the South East trial was going well. 

IR requested that if there any issues these should be highlighted back to him

	ALL


	  6
	Gazetteer Report

DA meeting was postponed due to inclement weather, no issues of note were reported other than a change to the Chair
	

	  7
	Performance Monitoring including Monthly Management Information Report and Commissioners Report (Item 9)
RE Presented the commissioners report and highlighted that it was considered not to be appropriate to discuss individual performances within the group but it was thought that individuals within the group may find it useful to discuss their performance where they believed it would be beneficial.
RE highlighted topics including NJUG awards, Street Works Summit, SRWR Tender, Commissioner Advice Papers, that can be viewed at www.roadworksscotland.gov.uk and Co-ordination CoP Working Group.

DA suggested that access to the information behind the performance indicators would be very useful to interrogate trends. IR indicated that this information was not available after the next Qtr information was released. An upgrade to symology would be required and funded.

DA pointed out that this information could be required if there was a necessity to respond to a commissioners request.

CP indicated that some information was available.

IR Suggested that the data referred to by CP may not be 100% correct.
RE raised the issue of letters from the Commissioner as there had been some feedback with regards to the wording which could be viewed as negative; RE confirmed that the letters were written in compliance with legal requirements and advice.
	


	8
	Matters Arising from RAUC Scotland  

Newsletter issued in January 2010
AL informed the meeting that the commissioner has a mail list – enquiries@roadscotland.co.uk
AL Discussed the RAUC(S) Newsletter in detail including Road Expo Scotland, inspection fees, and the SWRAUC proposed split in to two groups which would be SWRAUC and WoSRAUC, those attending each new group is not yet known.
RE advised that advice notes 5 and 19 were now uploaded to the web site, and that advice notes 1 and 16 have not yet been uploaded. (www.roadworksscotland.gov.uk)
AL Indicated that the standard reports can be reviewed in detail, it was agreed these can be reviewed in numerical order with reports 1 + 2 to be reviewed at the next meeting.
	RE


	  
	
	

	9
10
11

	Recycling
AL noted that the group has not identified a “Recycling Champion”

BF to check with Turriff on if they still plan to do a presentation 
BA indicated that there were some concerns in Fife over the use of recycled materials as there was a belief that there had been severe frost heave when recycled materials were used.
A general discussion took place which indicted that frost heave was much higher across all areas this winter, even those areas where no recycled materials were used.
Safety

AL again noted that the group has not identified a “Safety Champion”

It was generally agreed that safety alerts could be shared between Utilities and RA’s and that it would of benefit to all. To date the only bulletin distributed was one concerning the use of foamcreat which may have been contaminated with organic material or had potash added.

RM asked if SGN would still be using foamcrete in Aberdeen, it was indicated that potash was not used in foamcrete in Scotland. 
Major Works
MF Beauly to Deny due to start next month and continue for two years.

WU 2+1 overtaking lane at Moy

PM Focabers by-pass, 1500m overlay at Nairn to commence 14th June and an Aberdeen inlay which will take 3 weeks is under discussion.

	BF


	12
	Date and Venue of Next Meeting
NoSRAUC meetings for 2010

Wednesday 5th May Aberdeen

Wednesday 4th August Inverness

Wednesday 3rd November Aberdeen

	

	13
	AOCB

DA Stated that the consultation period on traffic sensitivity of footpaths was now closed with only BT giving feedback and indicated that if anyone else has something to add the could do so by contacting him directly.

RM Asked what was required by utilities with regards to Vista.

IR Indicated that Utility input would be minimal and that the trial is still some way off.  
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